
 
 

City Clerk’s Office 
clerk@westalliswi.gov 

414.302.8220 
 
 
 
 
 

City of West Allis • 7525 West Greenfield Avenue • West Allis, WI 53214 • www.westalliswi.gov 

 
DATE:  June 24, 2019 
 
TO:  License and Health Committee 
 
FROM:  Steven Braatz, City Clerk 
 
TOPIC:  Petition to exceed the alcohol license quota submitted by Satwinder Singh, for a 
2019-2020 Combination Class A Liquor License for Spring West LLC, d/b/a Pantry 41 #105, 
located at 10537 W. Greenfield Ave. 
 
 
Background Information/Rationale 
Spring West LLC, d/b/a Pantry 41 #105, located at 10537 W. Greenfield Ave., Satwinder Singh, 
Agent, applied for a 2019-20 Combination Class A Beer and Liquor License on May 3, 2019.  This 
would be a new non-existing location for a license.  At the time there were no more licenses 
available under the City’s quota for Combination Class A licenses.  The Committee voted to move 
forward with a public hearing to exceed the quota pursuant to Sec. 9.01(5) of the Municipal Code. 
 
Key Issues for Consideration 
The City’s quota for Class A licenses is 30.  Parthenon Foods, 9131 W. Cleveland Ave., reported to 
the Clerk’s Office that they no longer wish to renew their Class A Combination license.  This brings 
the current number of Class A licenses to 29.  Because of this, a public hearing to exceed the quota 
related to the request for a Class A Combination license at 10537 W. Greenfield Ave. is no longer 
needed.  The applicant paid $100 for the hearing. 
 
The Committee still would need to act on the granting of the Class A Combination license at 10537 
W. Greenfield Ave.  Furthermore, the applicant would still need to move forward with a special use 
permit, which would consist of a public hearing. 
 
Requested Action by Committee 
I request that the Committee rescind the action taken on June 4, 2019 to move forward with the 
public hearing to exceed the quota related to the request for a Class A Combination license by 
Spring West LLC, d/b/a Pantry 41 #105, Satwinder Singh, Agent, located at 10537 W. Greenfield 
Ave., due to the public hearing no longer being required.  The applicant will then be refunded the 
fee of $100. 
 
 


